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Ministry of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks
Floor 1, 135 St Clair Ave W
Toronto, ON
M4V 1P5
Telephone: (647) 995-1561

Ministère de l’Environnement, de la 
Protection de la nature et des Parcs
1er étage, 135 av St. Clair O
Toronto, ON
M4V 1P5
Téléphone : (647) 995-1561

May 1, 2024

Akram Hanna, Owner
MMK Engineering Inc.
60061 P.O. Box
Oakville, Ontario
L6L 6R4

Dear Akram Hanna:

Re: Application for Approval
Stormwater Management Facility to serve Lady of the Woods Estates
Prince Edward County
Reference Number 6969-C47GK5

Based on your correspondence dated April 29, 2024, you confirmed that the activities in the above-noted
application are for municipal sewage works and are pre-authorized by the municipality’s Consolidated
Linear Infrastructure Environmental Compliance Approval (CLI-ECA). An application to the ministry is 
not required for works that are pre-authorized by a municipality’s CLI-ECA. Your application, including 
the submitted application fee in the amount of $3,100, is being returned to you.

 The CLI-ECA includes conditions that enable municipalities (and developers constructing 
sewage infrastructure on behalf of municipalities) to proceed with certain alterations without 
additional ministry permissions. Pre-authorization only applies if alterations are made in 
accordance with the requirements of the municipality’s CLI-ECA, including meeting ministry 
design standards.
Note: you should carefully review the conditions for pre-authorization within the municipality’s 
CLI-ECA. Projects that do not meet the conditions for pre-authorization continue to require an 
approval under section 20.3 of Part II.1 of the EPA.

If you have any questions regarding the above, please contact Tenzin Chuki, Project Engineer 
Developmental at Tenzin.Chuki@ontario.ca.

Yours truly,
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Aziz Ahmed, P.Eng.
Director
appointed for the purposes of Part II.1 of the Environmental Protection Act

TC/

c: District Manager, MECP Belleville
Akram Hanna, MMK Engineering Inc.


